
 
 
 
 
 
       Regulatory Circular RG99-37 
 
 
 
Date:  February 12, 1999 
 
To:  All Exchange Members, Staff and Member Personnel 
 
From:  Floor Officials Committee 
 
Re:  Laser Pointers 
 
 
It has come to the Committee’s attention that laser pointers have been used by clerks, 
staff or members on the trading floor. Needless to say, the use of laser pointers may cause 
physical harm and therefore creates a potentially dangerous situation. Effective 
immediately, the use of laser pointers on the trading floor is prohibited. Any further 
use of laser pointers will be considered Unbusinesslike Conduct and appropriate fines 
will be imposed pursuant to Exchange Rule 17.50, Imposition of Fines for Minor Rule 
Violations, as they relate to violations of the Exchange’s trading conduct and decorum 
policies under Exchange Rule 6.20 -Admission to and Conduct on the Trading Floor . 
 
Any questions regarding this matter may be directed to a member of the Floor Officials 
Committee or the Trading Floor Liaison Group.  


